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Notification of Class 1* Permit Modifications

Equilon Enterprises LLC d/b/a Shell Oil Products US
WRB Refining LLC, Wood River Refinery

Roxana, Illinois

119115002 — MadisonCounty

On behalf of Shell Oil Products US (SOPUS), URS Corporation (URS) is submitting this notification of Class 1* Permit
modifications to the Hazardous Waste Management RCRA Post-Closure Permit (Permit) as required by 35 Ill. Adm. Code
703.281(a)(2). This notice is being sent to Roxana remedial project mailing list and the Permit mailing list because this set of permit
modifications may affect the remedial effort. The following Class 1* Permit modifications have been approved by the Illinois

Environm
1.

ental Protection Agency (IEPA) and the information incorporated into a revised Permit, dated June 13, 2014.

IEPA Well Numbers and WRR Facility Well Numbers dated February 19, 2013 requested correction of a typographical error
for six well identification numbers.

New Groundwater Monitoring Well Installation dated February 22, 2013 provided boring logs, construction diagrams and
monitoring well development information for a replacement well for monitoring well P-55.

IEPA Well Numbers and WRR Facility Well Numbers dated February 19, 2013 was a resubmittal of number 1. above with
the necessary RCRA Permit Application Form.

Groundwater Pumping Well W-85 dated August 23, 2013 provided well details for W-85 to update Condition 1V.D.2. of
the Permit.

Groundwater Monitoring Well Construction dated August 23, 2013 presented information collected during and October
2009 comprehensive well survey and requested the provided data be incorporated into Conditions 1V.D.1.a. and IV.D.1.b.
of the Permit.

Groundwater Pumping Well dated December 19, 2013 requested to remove well W-73 as a gradient control well and add a
new groundwater production well to be named W-89.

Additional Information to Supplement Class 1* Permit Modification Request: Groundwater Pumping Well dated February
28, 2014 presented information to address the additional information requested via email on February 7, 2014.

Class 1* Permit Modification; New Groundwater Pumping Well W-89 dated April 17, 2014 requested the IEPA to issue a
response by the end of April 2014 or a meeting be held.

Further Information to Supplemental Class 1* Permit Modification Request; Groundwater Pumping Well W-89 dated May
8, 2014 presented information to address additional information requested by IEPA during an April 30, 2014 phone call.

The Permit was updated to reflect the above modifications. The revised Permit, issued June 13, 2014, replaces the Permit previously
issued by the IEPA on April 2, 2013. The revised Permit is on file with the repository located at the Roxana Public Library.

If you have any questions concerning this information, please contact Mara McGinnis, IEPA Office of Community Relations, at
Mara.McGinnis@Illinois.gov (217-524-3288) Kevin Dyer, SOPUS Senior Principal Program Manager, at kevin.dyer@shell.com

(618-288-

Sincerely,

7237), or Bob Billman at bob.billman@urs.com (314-743-4108).
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Wendy Pénnington Robert B. Billman
Project Engineer Senior Project Manager
cc: Mr. Kevin Dyer, SOPUS
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